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Meeting Minutes 

The following Georgia Child Support Commission members were present at the Georgia Child Support 
Commission ("Commission") meeting held virtually via Zoom videoconferencing on Friday, October 15, 2021: 

Judge R. Michael Key, Chair 
Charles C. "Chuck" Clay, Esq. 
Judge Lisa G. Colbert 
Kathleen B. Connell, Esq. 
Rep. Houston Gaines 

Judge Lisa Jones 
Regina Quick, Esq. 
Rep. Bonnie Rich 
Christina L. Scott, J .D. 
Dr. Roger Tutterow 

The meeting was open to the public and staffed by Executive Program Manager Elaine Johnson, Staff Attorney 
Noelle Lagueux-Alvarez, and Program Coordinator Latoinna Lawrence. 

Welcome, Housekeeping, Introductions, Commission Member Updates: 

Judge R. Michael Key, Chair of the Commission, called the meeting to order and welcomed all attendees. Judge 
Key recognized new Commission members and asked each to introduce themselves: Judge Lisa Colbert, Christina 
Scott, and Justice Shawn LaGrua. Judge Key also acknowledged that with these appointments, we have full 
membership on the Commission-15 members. Judge Key extended his gratitude to OSAH Judge Amanda Baxter, 
who retired at the end of September 2021, and who served for many years on various Child Support Commission 
committees. 

The meeting was condncted as a virtual meeting using Zoom Webinar. Staff member, Latoinna Lawrence provided 
instructions for attendees on how to indicate they wish to speak, including during the public comment period, and 
asked anyone wishing to make a public comment to put his or her name in the Zoom chat feature to identify 
themselves. 

Judge Key asked Staff Attorney, Noelle Lagueux-Alvarez, to conduct a roll call, which she conducted and 
confirmed that ten Commission members were present and a quorum to conduct business was established. Judge 
Key acknowledged that we had established a quorum, asked the members if there were any changes needed to the 
minutes from the April 23, 2021, Commission meeting, and there were no recommended changes. Judge Key 
conducted the vote to approve the minutes which was unanimously approved with no abstentions. 

Commission Committee Assignments 
Judge Key announced that Commission member Regina Quick has been appointed chair of the Technology and 
Calculator Subcommittee and thanked her for volunteering. Judge Key asked Ms. Quick or Ms. Johnson to describe 
the scope of work for that subcommittee. Ms. Johnson explained that the main scope of work for this subcommittee 
is to oversee the child support calculator, which may include, for example, considering updates needed to the 
calculator because of changes to the child support guidelines statute. She further stated that currently there are three 
Commission members on the subcommittee and additional members would be welcome. Judge Key asked for a 
Commission member to volunteer to serve as a member of the Teclmology and Calculator Subcommittee. Katie 
Connell volunteered to serve on the Technology and Calculator Subcommittee once her service as the Chair of the 
Parenting Time Deviation Study Committee concludes. Judge Lisa Colbert also volunteered to serve on the 
Technology and Calculator Subcommittee and was appointed. Judge Key announced that Commission member 
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